
RESOLUTION NO. 2022-08 

AUTHORIZING TASK ORDER 22-22 WITH PAKPOUR CONSULTING GROUP, INC., FOR 
CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT SERVICES IN SUPPORT OF CAPITAL PROJECT 09-1621-CP 

KNOWN AS THE HASTING DRIVE IMPROVMENTS (15-40), VINE STREET IMPROVEMENTS 
(15-88) AND BELMONT CANYON ROAD IMPROVEMENTS (#15-29) TOTALING $104,950, PLUS 

A 10% CONTINGENCY OF $10,500 FOR A TOTAL BUDGET OF $115,450 

* * *

MID-PENINSULA WATER DISTRICT 

WHEREAS, the District entered into a master professional services contract with Pakpour 

Consulting Group on June 25, 2015 to provide District Engineer services for the planning, design, 

construction, management and operation of the District water system (Contract); and 

WHEREAS, on July 23, 2020 the District amended the Contract (referenced as Contract No. 09-

1621-CP) with the District Engineer for planning, design, and cost estimate services for the following 

capital projects: Hastings Drive Improvements (15-40), Vine Street Improvements (15-88) and Hastings 

Drive Service Connection Replacements (20-01) in the amount of $243,300; and 

WHEREAS, on February 25, 2021 the District amended Contract No. 09-1621-CP to create 

Contract No. 09-1621-CP AMENDED, which amended the District Engineer’s scope of work approved 

on July 23, 2020 by deleting the Hastings Drive Service Connection Replacements capital project (20-

01), its cost of $85,000, and adding capital project Belmont Canyon Road Improvements (15-29) and its 

cost of $118,370 increasing net costs by $33,370 for a new amended contract total of $276,670 related 

to the planning, engineering design, and cost estimate services; and  

WHEREAS, Contract No. 09-1621-CP AMENDED services were completed and the three 

capital projects known as the Hastings Drive Improvements (15-40), Vine Street Improvements (15-88) 

and Belmont Canyon Road Improvements (15-29) were publicly bid and the Board awarded a contract 

for construction on November 17, 2021 to C2R Engineering, Inc.; and 
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WHEREAS, before construction by C2R Engineering, Inc. begins in mid-April 2022, the District 

Engineer proposes to provide construction management services as described in their letter of proposal 

dated March 8, 2022 (Exhibit A) along with support from three sub-consultants for compaction and 

geotechnical services (Romig Engineering), corrosion design implementation services (V&A Consulting 

Engineers) and environmental services (MIG), and the District will provide construction inspection 

services for the project.  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Directors of the Mid-Peninsula Water 

District hereby: 

Authorizes the General Manager or her designee to sign Task Order No. 22-22 with the District 

Engineer to provide construction management services described in Exhibit A and amending the 

District Engineer’s budget for this capital project by a net total of $104,950 plus a 10-percent 

contingency of $10,500 for a total request of $115,450 and revising the contract amount to $392,120.   

REGULARLY PASSED AND ADOPTED this 24th day of March 2022, by the following vote. 

AYES:  

NOES: 

ABSTENTIONS: 

ABSENCES:  

_____________________________________ 
Board President 

ATTEST: 

Board Secretary 

Vella, Schmidt, Jordan, Wheeler
0

0
Zucca
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